    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      May 10, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, Chris Basler, and Monica Rozier. Alderman John Schweigert was absent. Also attending the meeting was John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, as well as Justin Dotson with Bloomsdale Bank and City Attorney Mark Bishop
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the April Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by Monica Rozier.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 05/04/2022.
The City of Bloomsdale is asking to borrow money from Bloomsdale Bank to help finance the current Water Infrastructure Upgrade Projects. City Attorney Mark Bishop represents both the City of Bloomsdale and Bloomsdale Bank. Upon discussion, both parties feel comfortable with keeping Mark for the process. Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to sign a Waiver to be prepared by Mark, seconded by Chris Basler. Alderman Basler: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye; Alderman Shortt; aye. The Motion was unanimously approved, and Justin stated that Bloomsdale Bank will sign the Waiver as well. Mark informed the Council that this financial transaction should be done as a Lease/Purchase Agreement, using land and revenue money as collateral. If the City were to borrow a set amount of money just as a loan, an election would have to be held. This is not the best action. Alderman Basler asked how this works, if there will be a set interest rate locked in for the duration of the loan. There will be a low interest rate, but this will not be computed as a loan. It will be a fluid tax free interest rate of approximately 2.75%, a cheaper rate than a normal construction loan. Once the City decides on the amount of money, Mark can prepare the paperwork with any terms requested for re-payment. Mark expressed that he would like a specific amount to simplify the process. Verbiage discussed to be implemented in the paperwork included Construction Phase and Final Phase. The Mayor pointed out that there will be several more phases in the future to complete the upgrade on the entire system, but he is aware that he has to focus on these two phases now. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to contract for 2.243 million dollars for a ten-year period as a Lease/Purchase Agreement. Alderman Monica Rozier seconded the motion. Alderman Short: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye; Alderman Basler: aye. The Bloomsdale Bank Board will have to approve the agreement, but Justin has spoken with the Bank President and these terms should be acceptable. Mark Bishop and Justin Dotson left the Meeting at 7:50 PM.
The Council briefly discussed two-meter quotes previously provided by TJ Garb with Cochran. Alderman Basler mentioned that he has experience with a wand type reader that scans the meters in ground, as opposed to the drive by scan meters. He thinks the wand readers give you the opportunity to put eyes on the meter to help detect any possible leaks. Water Superintendent John Lurk agrees.
Clerk’s Notes: Major Jason Schott with the Ste. Genevieve County Sherriff’s Office reached out to Clerk Randoll on April 21st asking if the City is still interested in sponsoring Flock Cameras. The Council has tabled the issue for the time being. It has been several years since Jim Deimund has done tree trimming in the City Park and the mowing is becoming more difficult. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to authorize $1,000.00 to trim, seconded by Alderman Shortt. The motion was unanimously approved. Mayor Monia and Clerk Randoll met with Jeremy Meyer about taking over for Ron Berkbuegler as Superintendent of the Wastewater Treatment Plant. Ron has had some health issues and is ready to retire after decades of exemplary service. Jeremy currently works for the City of Perryville and previously worked with Ron for twenty plus years. Jeremy plans on two days a week, keeping Ron for one day for a couple of months for the training process. Jim Deimund will remain as an assistant in the day-to-day tasks. All but one Easement for the St. Agnes Drive/Jersey Lane watermain increase project have been signed and acquired. City Attorney Mark Bishop is following up with the owner of Dollar General to obtain that one. There is a verbal agreement, but some issues are still being addressed. The Annual Payroll Audit for the City’s Workmen’s Comp Insurance was submitted on May 4, 2022. The first report to the State of Missouri for the ARPA money received was due on April 30, 2022. Clerk Randoll was successful in submitting the first part of the report, but not the second, along with five thousand other recipients. Clerk Randoll is following up. The City is compiling information with John Lurk and Ben Weiler to create a bill for Mastec, the subcontractor for Spectrum installing fiberoptic internet cable everywhere. They recently cut one service line and then cut the water main twice in less than 24 hours. Many people stepped in to help during this process, including Waylon Brace, Ben Weiler, and several of the PWSD #1 employees. Alderman Shortt feels it would be a good idea to find a way to express the City’s appreciation, possibly gift cards. Clerk Randoll will follow up. Mayor Monia signed forms to continue the City’s eligibility to have access to the Missouri Surplus Agency.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia





City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll 

